## WILLIAMS ELEMENTARY SCHOOL THREE RIVERS SCHOOL DISTRICT

**Steven Fuller, Principal** steven.fuller@threerivers.k12.or.us

Mindi Gallegos, Office Manager mindi.gallegos@threerivers.k12.or.us

## Williams Site Council September Minutes October 9, 21017

## Williams Elementary Site Council

**Members Present** 

**Visitors Present** 

Steven Fuller

Renee Esemene-K/1 Teacher

Mindi Gallegos Ruth Dapkus Heather Glass Amber Guient

## **New Business:**

The site council reviewed minutes from last year and discussed the goals we fulfilled in the 2016-2017 school year. Last year the site council was working on our school improvement plans and our mission statement. We were working on Indicators DSC 1.3 and FC3.4. The council worked all year at providing more opportunities for parents to participate in the classroom and resources for supporting their students learning at home as well as at school. We will continue to work on these indicators and on changing our mission statement this school year. Teachers will be reconstructing their web pages, especially our new K/1 and 2/3 teachers. The PFO, Parent Family Organization, has requested a web page as well. The Site Council welcomes new members, Steven Fuller our new Principal, Amber Guient our new parent representative, and Ruth Dapkus, our new teacher representative. The Site Council will continue to meet with our Williams Viability Committee as we have blended the two groups. The Site Council will continue to support the Williams Viability Committee in meeting their goals to the School Board. These goals include:

- A Preschool Program-A representative will be attending the Kaleidoscope training on 10/18/2017.
- An Afterschool program that is now in its first six-week session. The Afterschool Program is open to students in 1<sup>st</sup> through 5<sup>th</sup> grade and to homeschooled students in our community. The committee continues to fund raise for Afterschool program fees and supplies. We have had two successful can drives and have received community donations.
- Public Relations: We continue to use social media as our main source of communication to our surrounding community. We have established a Williams Elementary School Facebook page, and share current information with other local FB pages and use Jos List to advertise events as well. We also continue to update our school web page. Announcements, text, and email go out to school families on a current basis to keep them updated on school events via the In Touch message system. Flyers and newsletters are sent home accordingly.

